
COMMISSIONERS MINUTES 

SEPTEMBER 21, 2021 

The Sheridan County Commissioners met in regular session and by zoom at 

9:15 A.M. on  September 21, 2021.  Zoom ID#3358213334 Passcode 65274.  

Krotz and Messersmith present and Paul present by zoom.  Paul stated that the 

meeting would be conducted in accordance with the provisions of the Nebraska 

Open Meeting Act.  This meeting was posted on the official website and published 

in the Sheridan County Journal Star on September 15, 2021.  Messersmith made a 

motion to accept the agenda.  Krotz seconded the motion.  All voted aye.  Krotz 

made a motion to approve the minutes of 9-14-2021.  Messersmith seconded the 

motion.  All voted aye.    

 The board signed claim checks. 

 Messersmith made a motion to audit and approve salary claims for the 

month of September.   Krotz seconded the motion.  With a roll call vote all voted 

aye.    

District Court Clerk Carol Stouffer visited with the board about the security 

camera outside the Courtroom.  She has a Jury trial coming up and it is not public 

knowledge as to who is on the jury and witnesses.   The board stated that they 

would work with Intralinks to get it turned off.     

 Road Superintendent Richard Cross reported that the bridge project is done 

and the road is now open.   Cross stated that his department is trying to grade 

roads and work on the washboards.  

Rick Herian  and Scott Potmesil from Road District #31 were present to 

discuss maintenance on the roads in their district.  Last year millings were put 

down on part of the road and they felt that was helpful.  Cross explained that he is 

having a hard time finding millings to purchase.  Different options were discussed.   

The board stated that they would work with the District and get something done.  

  Jessica Heesacker representing the Hay Springs Chamber of Commerce, was 

present to ask for approval of an application for a Special Designated License to 

serve alcohol at the Fall Market to be held at the Barns at Galyen Farms on 

September 25.   Messersmith made a motion to approve the request for a SDL for 



the Hay Springs Chamber of Commerce.  Krotz seconded the motion.  With a roll 

call voted all voted aye.   

 Representatives of the Nebraska Strong Recovery Project were present to 

report on behavioral health initiatives in response to the Covid outbreak. 

 The board reviewed resolutions authorizing the Treasurer to transfer funds, 

as set forth in the 2021-2022 budget.   

 Messersmith made a motion to adopt Resolution #2021-16 transferring 

$2,069,102.18 from General Fund to Road Fund.   Krotz seconded the motion.  

With a roll call vote all voted aye.  

 Krotz made a motion to adopt Resolution #2021-17 transferring $103,179.12 

from the General Fund to the Weed Fund.  Messersmith seconded the motion.  

With a roll call vote all voted aye. 

 Messersmith made a motion to adopt Resolution #2021-18 transferring 

$88,000.00 from the General Fund to the Reappraisal Fund.  Krotz seconded the 

motion.  With a roll call vote all voted aye.   

 Messersmith made a motion to adopt Resolution #2021-19 transferring 

$5,000.00 from the General Fund to the Extension Sinking Fund.  Krotz seconded 

the motion.  With a roll call vote all voted aye.   

 

  

  

Adjourn:  10:40 A.M.  

Attest:  Sindy L. Coburn, Clerk                Loren L. Paul,  Chairman  


